

## PRIME MINISTER · PREMIER MINISTRE

June, 2018

## Dear Friends:

I am pleased to extend my warmest greetings to everyone celebrating the 100th anniversary of the Royal Canadian Sea Cadets.

This milestone offers an ideal opportunity to reflect upon the proud history of the Royal Canadian Sea Cadets. Since 1918, it has promoted an interest in the naval and marine environment, and preserved Canada's naval heritage. Many young Canadians have participated in the Sea Cadet's training program over the past century, and numerous graduates have gone on to serve with dignity in the Canadian Forces.

I would like to commend all of the officers and instructors who have contributed to the development of our nation's youth. You have played an important role in shaping Canada's future by motivating these young men and women to achieve their highest potential, and by instilling valuable skills that have helped to prepare them for the responsibilities of adulthood.

Please accept my best wishes for a most memorable anniversary celebration.

Sincerely,

The Rt. Hon. Justin P. J. Trudeau, P.C., M.P. Prime Minister of Canada

